
                                                               TOWN OF STRATTON                                                         
                                                         STRATTON SCHOOL BOARD 
           MINUTES FOR JUNE 2011                                                              
 
 The Stratton School Board held its monthly meeting on June 9, 2011, 7P.M. The meeting 
was rescheduled from Thursday, June 2, 2011 as there was not a quorum present at that time. 
In attendance were Thomas Montemagni, Siobhan Eddy Young and Loraine M. Weeks-Newell. 
The minutes of the May 2011 meeting were read with Thomas Montemagni motioning to 
approve the minutes and Siobhan Young seconding. 
 As was reported in the May 5, 2011 minutes, two families had not submitted their 
Homestead status with the state.  Failing to do so could jeopardize receiving tuition payment 
for their children attending school as Stratton residents. To facilitate this process, Ms. 
Hawksley, town treasurer, contacted Stacie Chiodi, Administrator at Stratton Mt. School, and 
familiarized her with the online filing for Homestead status. She forwarded the information to 
the family whose child attends SMS. As of June 9th, there has been no response to this 
communication. The Board has requested that Ms. Hawksley send a registered letter to both 
parties stating once again our request. 
 Chairman Thomas Montemagni received a letter from Burr and Burton Academy with a 
copy of the schools tuition billing policy for academic year effective July 1, 2011. Also included 
was a copy of their Declaration of Residency form used by sending towns. Both issues were 
discussed. As Stratton has its own residency policy, it was suggested by Ms. Young that the 
Board continue to use the Stratton form for its records and include BBA’s version as well.  
       Billing was received from the following: 
 Manchester School District -  Elementary contract  services  $    2,249.25 
 Carol A Joyce – Professional Services  4/14/2011 – 5/13/2011           630.00 
 Carol a Joyce – Professional Services   5/13/2011 – 5/27/2011                    980.00 
 Dorset School District – Elementary/HS  tuition             341.08 
 Wardsboro  Elementary  School – 2nd tuition payment                     3,360.95 
 Parent transportation – 11 families @ $150.00          1,650.00  
 
The June 2011 order was reviewed and approved and signed. 
The total amount of the order was $9,211.28. 
  
The school board has scheduled its final meeting for the 2010/2011 school year on June 23rd at 
7:00 P.M. 
 
As there was no other business, Siobhan Young made the motion to adjourn. Lorraine Newell 
seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 7:45. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell 
Stratton School Board 


